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January 30, 2017 
 
The Honorable Speaker Ryan 
H-232 
The Capitol 
Washington D.C., 20515 
 
RE: BLM’s Final Rule on Resource Management Planning  (RIN: 1004-AE39) 
 
Dear Speaker Ryan: 
 
On behalf of the members of the Western States Land Commissioners Association (WSLCA), I would like to 
express our support for the use of the Congressional Review Act (CRA) to repeal an unnecessarily burdensome 
regulation finalized during the Obama Administration: the Bureau of Land Management’s (BLM) Final Rule on 
Resource Management Planning which is more commonly referred to as “Planning 2.0” (RIN: 1004-AE39). We 
respectfully request that the House allow floor consideration of a joint resolution of disapproval of this rule. 
Many of our member states share a direct interest in how the BLM plans to manage federal lands because our 
lands are comingled and we were involved in state-federal coordination under the previous planning process.  
 
WSLCA is led by the land commissioners of 23 states, which together manage over 440 million acres of land, 
mineral properties, submerged lands, and water resources. WSLCA members manage lands and natural 
resources under constitutional mandates to generate income for the benefit of K-12 public education and to 
support other public purposes provided by state law. Last year the benefit of WSLCA member states land 
management practices was over $3.8 billion provided for education and endowed institutions.  
 
Our revenue depends on the leasing of lands for agricultural purposes, mineral development, and investments. 
BLM’s planning change directly impacts our ability to generate revenue from lands comingled across several 
western states. This rule inadequately considers the impacts on the respective states and the impact on the 
management of constitutionally granted state trust lands. 
 
WSLCA submitted comments with several pages of concerns during the public comment period on the proposed 
rule, and on January 11th, 2017 passed the enclosed resolution urging the rule be vacated.  We seek the 
development of a modern rule consistent with the Federal Land Policy and Management Act of 1976 and 
congressional intent, and offer an ability to work with state trust land managers to craft provisions to streamline 
resource management planning in a way that honors states’ rights and addresses the many deficiencies in the 
Final Rule.  Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Brent Goodrum, President 
Western States Land Commissioners Association 
 
cc: Rob Bishop (UT), chair – House Committee on Natural Resources 
 Lisa Murkowski (AL), chair – Senate Committee on Energy and Natural Resources 
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